Dear parents and carers, 
Please find the answers to your Borwick Hall queries below. 
Is it a nut free site?

Borwick Hall have ensured us that the kitchen will make sure all our meals are nut free. As the visit leader, Miss Cross will also complete a group register with allergies and medical information on for each child. Relevant information will then be passed on to the kitchen staff. Any food/drinks brought with us (hot chocolate and biscuits) will be checked beforehand to ensure they are nut free. If you have any other queries regarding this please contact Miss Cross. 
Making beds - is this a duvet or sheet and blanket?

There is a bottom sheet, duvet/duvet cover and pillow/pillow case. There are extra blankets if any children need one. 
You have said no tech - will the children be able to contact parents whilst away?

The children will not need to contact their parents while they are away. It is a great opportunity for the children to spend time out in nature, doing activities they wouldn’t normally get to experience and with their friends, without their tech-devices. If there are any problems while we are on the residential, Miss Cross will contact the school base contact who will then contact parents if needed. 
If a child is upset and not enjoying it, will you contact the parents?

I am sure all of our children will have a really enjoyable time on our residential. We will support and encourage the children to take part but none of the children will be forced to do anything they do not want to do. Any problems will be dealt with sensitively and supportively, and in our previous experiences, can often be resolved with a quiet chat and the support of our staff. In any extreme cases and as a last resort, Miss Cross may contact the school base contact who will then contact individual parents. 
What sort of things will be available to eat at each meal time?

It is hard to say exactly what the menu will be while we are at Borwick Hall but it is all ‘child-friendly’. It is served by the kitchen staff from a hatch where the children can choose what they would like.  Breakfast will be a combination of hot options (bacon/toast/beans etc.) and then cereal, fruit and yoghurts. For lunch, it is usually a roll with a choice of filling (cheese/ham etc.) with crisps and a treat (cookie/biscuit). For the evening meal, there are always at least two options, these are usually options like: sausage, mash and beans; pizza and chips; burger, wedges and salad; fish goujons and chips and so on. This is then followed by a dessert: cake with/without custard; ice-cream; chocolate pudding and so on. There is always a vegetarian option and children can have second-helpings if they are still hungry. Borwick Hall is well-known for its excellent food and they are also very accommodating if a child does not like the options. No child will go hungry!


Can we bring snacks for the movie?
You do not need to bring any snacks, they can be purchased from the tuck shop and Miss Cross will also bring snacks and drinks for the movie. 
Covid19 Information
Please see the covid19 operations document provided by Lancashire Outdoor Education Centres for information on the safety measures Borwick Hall have put in place for our visit. This can be found on the Year 6 class page on our school website. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have any other questions, please do not hesitate to ask. 
Kind regards,
Miss Cross
